

OFFICIAL-INFORMAL

UNCLASSIFIED

EMBASSY
OF THE
UNITED STATES OF AMERICA



Rio de Janeiro, Brazil, February 1, 1966.

Dear Ed:

I am sorry that your letter of October 14 on the subject of automobile matters escaped me and has only been acknowledged by memorandum from Bob Loupe, which I have only just seen. This letter is simply to tell you that the Board is giving full consideration to your suggestions which I believe will be very useful in meeting this very difficult problem.

I am not sure whether you have yet been informed but the schedule for the Inspectors calls for a visit to Recife beginning on or about March 2. The inspection is due to last two weeks.

With every good wish,

Sincerely yours,

Philip Raine Chargé d'Affaires ad interim

The Honorable
Edward J. Rowell,
Minister-Consul General,
American Consulate General,
Recife.

UNCLASSIFIED